
Dear Parents and carers, 

This has been a long and busy year; we are very proud that the children have achieved so much since 
September! 

This weekõs performance of ôOliver!õ, performed by children from across the school, was a stunning pro-
duction ð the children did themselves proud and performed with so much energy, enthusiasm and talent. 
Thank you to parents for your support being such great audience members, this is greatly appreciated by 
the children. Thank you also to all staff who have worked hard to support the production and to Miss 
Egan for producing a wonderful show. 

Our sporting teams and squads have played really well this year ð well done to children who have been 
involved with a sporting club or in a team; you have been brilliant ambassadors for Cordwalles Junior 
School. It has been a great opportunity for the children to be taking part in competitive sporting fix-
tures; this broadens childrenõs experiences of sport and gives the children a chance to shine whilst 
teaching them so many transferable skills. We are really looking forward to the new clubs and events on 
offer next year. 

Our Year 6 pupils leave today on a high! They deserved to be honoured at todayõs celebration of their 
achievements at Cordwalles. They have matured into independent and resilient young people of whom 
we are immensely proud. They have worked so hard to achieve highly in their end of Key Stage 2 tests 
and we have a fantastic set of results this year, with increased attainment in every subject and results 
above National expectations. We will miss all our year 6 pupils, but wish them much success and happi-
ness as they move into the next chapter of their lives. 

We will be looking for new members to join our PSA in September and would welcome you to join us, fol-
lowing the success of the Summer Fair in June. Thank you to those who have supported the schools this 
year; your hard work is greatly appreciated. 

We also welcome new parents to become helpers listening to readers in the school. Reading is high pro-
file and priority for all children at Cordwalles, whether whole class, group or individual. We thank par-
ents who kindly volunteer their time to listen to readers at school. Do get in touch if you are interested. 
It makes a huge difference! 

Lastly, it is with sadness that we say goodbye to a few member of the staff team: Miss Leah, Miss Heath 
and Mrs Alley-Mohindra are leaving to take up promotional positions in new schools. We wish them all 
the very best and thank them for their outstanding contribution to our school over many years. 

I wish you all a very peaceful and relaxing Summer holiday ð I look forward to seeing you all on Septem-
ber 4th! 

 

 

Claire-Louise West 

Head Teacher 
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Teaching Staff 2018-2019 

Next year we will be welcoming 2 new members of staff:  Mrs Duthie is known to many of you as 
she is moving up to Key Stage 2 from Pine Ridge Infant School.  Mr Robinson is also joining us from 
Ascot Heath School. We are also delighted to welcome Mrs Cassidy back from Maternity Leave into 
Year 5 

The class arrangements for next year are:  

Year 3     Mrs Duthie (3D) and Mrs Davies (3J) 

Year 4  Miss Hickling (4H) and Mr Robinson (4R) 

Year 5  Mrs Cassidy (5C) and Mr van Vuuren / Mrs Newhall (5V) 

Year 6  Mr Bennett (6B) and Miss Egan (6E) 

You may have noticed that our class names have also changed.  We had realised that with tree 
names being used at both Pine Ridge and Cordwalles, confusion was possible.  With this in mind, 
our class names at Cordwalles are now going to consist of the year group number and the initial of 
the class teachers surname.  The only exception to this will be in Year 3 where both teachers have 
the same initial.    

 

 

Careers Fayre 

In May Cordwalles Junior School held our first Careerõs Fayre.  Visitors from a variety of profes-
sions, including security, civil engineering, charity workers, a pilot and the CEO of GLF academy 
group, spent an afternoon with  the children talking about their work.  The event was organised to 
inspire the children and show them possibilities for the future.   

GLF Hub Conference 

On June 29th, Cordwalles was closed to students as we were hosting a 
training meeting here for 300 GLF staff.  We enjoyed a motivational key 
note speech from Mary Myatt, an educational consultant who gave us all 
new ideas, followed by 33 breakout sessions covering a huge range of in-
terests covering aspects of teaching, SEN work, IT progression, online 
safety and many more.  All members of staff came away from Cordwalles 
that night motivated to try something new and improve our school.   

 


